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DATE: January 30, 2012

The Judicial Conference Privacy Policy has been amended to restrict public

access through PACER to all documents in bankruptcy cases and related proceedings

that were filed before December 1, 2003, and have been closed for more than one

year.  The policy went into effect with the installation of CM/ECF Release 4.1/4.2 in

November 2011.

Only court users, case participants and attorneys for case parties are now able to

access documents in these cases through PACER.  Members of the general public may

still obtain copies of documents (except those under seal) from the Clerk’s Office, either

printing them directly from the public terminal or requesting they be sent via U.S. Mail. 

Contact the Clerk’s Office at 603-222-2600 for additional information.  Applicable

search, copy and access fees pursuant to the existing fee schedule remain in effect.

Case dockets and other docket information remain available to the general public

through PACER. 


